

## Butcher Family Prayer Letter



## Praise Reports

- Lane and his fiancé Abby are planning a wedding for the fall of this year. We are so excited for the two of them and what God has for them.
- 2025 is the beginning of our ninth year in full time evangelism. We praise the Lord for the opportunities to minister to the lost and the saint.

## Prayer Request

- Please pray for our spiritual and physical health as we try to accomplish God's will
- Strayling OleusalvatForithdBaipesto serve
  Geodhaafety, Nood future spouses of our children.

Pastor Kenny Heath

 Pray for our country and leaders. Pray for Our taxal varion, their safety, and their sincere service to our country! (336) 978-3196

1534 Mountain View Rd King, NC 27021 .lesseandDeeButcher@gmail.com Dear Ministry Partners,

Wow, what a year 2024 was. It had it's share of ups and downs but through it all God's been good. As we travel preaching and singing one of the things we want to share with this world is that although our circumstances may not be good, there is a God in Heaven that is! Since getting settled into our new home we have been busy about the Father's business. We have hit the ground running since the start of the year. We have many revival meetings and other special services scheduled throughout the year. We look forward to seeing many of you this year and our prayer is that God would save souls and change lives. Unfortunately, this week we are under the weather with a virus so we look forward to feeling better soon. On a brighter note, our son Lane proposed to his girlfriend on New Year's Eve. We are excited for their future life together and that we are gaining a daughter in law that we love dearly. Thank you for your continued prayers, love, and support for the ministry that God has called us into.

We love you!

Jesse, Dee, Lane, Dylan, and Emerson Rose Butcher

Jan 2025